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September 30, 2021 
 
To: Whom It May Concern 
 
From: Robert J.F. Widigan, Chief Financial Officer 
 
Re: Independent Registered Municipal Advisor Exemption 
 
The City of Flint, County of Genesee, State of Michigan (the "City") has retained an independent 
registered municipal advisor. The City is represented by and will rely on its municipal advisor 
Robert W. Baird & Co. Incorporated to provide advice in evaluating recommendations or advice 
from financial services firms concerning the issuance of municipal securities, municipal financial 
products, and, if applicable, investments of bond or note proceeds and escrow investments as such 
terms are defined in the SEC’s Municipal Advisor Rule. This certificate may be relied upon until 
December 31, 2023. Proposals and materials shall be addressed to the City and its Municipal 
Advisor at the addresses below. 
 
City Municipal Advisor 
City of Flint Robert W. Baird & Co. Incorporated 
1101 S. Saginaw Street, 2nd Floor 
Flint, MI  48502 

124 W. Allegan Street, Suite 2200 
Lansing, MI  48933 

Contact: Robert J.F. Widigan 
Chief Financial Officer 

Email: rwidigan@cityofflint.com 

Contact:  Brian J. Lefler 
Managing Director 

Email: blefler@rwbaird.com 
 


